I am writing today on behalf of Voices of September 11 to voice my deep concern about an amendment currently under debate in your committee that will restrict the power and prerogatives of the Director of National Intelligence (DNI).  The ability to reorganize the nation’s intelligence services into a more effective and responsive system is central to the DNI’s mission as set out in the Intelligence Reform Act passed after comprehensive debate last year.  
That bill recognized that partial responsibility for failing to prevent the 9/11 attacks falls on insulation and lack of communication in our intelligence network. It is vital that the DNI have full authority over non-military intelligence personnel, including those in the Department of Defense (DoD), to be able to reallocate intelligence assets quickly when needed. 

The DNI must have strong authority and the ability to demand accountability from all the parts of America’s intelligence community to do his job effectively. Not two months into his tenure, the first DNI, John Negroponte, is already seeing the powers vested in his office by Congress under threat from pro-DoD leadership in the House of Representatives. These efforts, if allowed to succeed, would declare open season on the DNI, emboldening those in the government who want to take back some of the power they reluctantly ceded in the Intelligence Reform Act. It sends a troubling message to Americans who believed that the mission of making our nation safer is free of internal governmental politics. 

We believe, as do the members of the 9/11 commission, that a DNI without strong authority is worse than no DNI at all. Half-hearted reforms will create only an empty bureaucracy and leave us more vulnerable than we are today. Congress would fail the American people if turf battles neuter the DNI before his tenure is even underway.

Some proponents of the amendment say it will protect our soldiers in the field by providing them the best intelligence available, without having to route it through the Intelligence Directorate. This is a fallacy that shamelessly uses the safety concerns of our fighting men and women as cover for the DoD’s attempt to retain control over their vast and secret intelligence resources. Requiring the DNI to ask Congress’ permission, and wait for it to respond, before shifting resources would 

We call on the members of the House Intelligence committee to take this amendment out of the Intelligence Authorization bill 2006. Failing that, we ask you to fight to make sure it is removed during debate in the full House to ensure that the DNI position crafted over many months of negotiations is not compromised before it can develop its full potential. This amendment is meant to protect the Department of Defense, not the American people, and it must not succeed. 

Signature???  

